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Ian Millward
Ian Millward’s family invite friends 
and old colleagues to join them for 
an informal celebration of Ian’s life 
on Saturday, October 9th at 12 noon 
in Thornton Rust Village Institute. 
They would like to thank everyone 
for their kind offers of help and 
cards. Deborah Millward

Institute events
Saturday 2 October
Coffee morning from 10:30 a.m.  - 
12:00.  £2 entry.  All welcome.

Saturday 16 October
A party to celebrate the reopening of 
the Institute following Covid, for all 
residents and former supporters of 
the Institute, 6.30 p.m. for 7. There 
will be a hot meal provided - free of 
charge!  Numbers are limited so 
please contact Sue Duffield on 
01969 663504 
(su.trust@gmail.com) to book your 
place. PLEASE BOOK BY 
OCTOBER 3. Children welcome.

Saturday 30 October
Halloween Bangers and Beetle 
Drive. Hilarious fun for all the 
family. Hot Dogs and donuts from 
6:00 p.m. Beetle Drive 6:45 p.m.  
Prizes for best Halloween costume 
and best carved pumpkin. Entry is 
free for children under 12, £3 for all 
others.  Come and join the spooky 
fun! Contact Lynda Denny on 
07939 003 824 
(lyndadenny@me.com).
  Karen Raven

Clock change
British Summer Time ends on 
October 31, so you will need to 
move clocks back one hour then.

Recovery
Three years ago, on Saturday 
October 20th 2018 Jean had a stroke 
so massive that medics thought she 
might not survive. Her complete 
right side was lifeless. She was 
rushed to James Cook, then had a 
time in the Friarage Hospital.
 Day by day we have prayed for 
improvement, and day by day we 
have seen God give this. We have 
much cause to thank the NHS, our 
caring neighbours, but most of all 
our heavenly Father who has 
answered our particular and specific 
requests.
 Now Jean has recovered almost 
all her faculties, as you may be 
aware. We know that God is real 
and is loving and faithful. Our hope 
is that you may experience that too.
  Colin Day

Telephone directory
Last week we heard that an elderly 
resident had been hospitalised after 
a car crash. Various members of the 
village had access to different pieces 
of information. The family wanted 
help to find out where he was. 
Sorting out what had happened 
showed several of us how important 
it is to have a village telephone 
directory. (He is now back home!)
 The first attempt at producing a 
directory for the village is shown 
overleaf. If we may add your 
number, please send it to me. I 
intend to publish the revised list in 
the Bulletin from time to time.
 Some have expressed a wish that 
their email address be shown, so I 
have included these, and also email 
addresses which have previously 
appeared in the Bulletin. I will not 
reveal other email address without 
permission. Colin Day

Rainfall for September

September last year: 92 mm;
September 2019: 156 mm;
September 2018: 96 mm.

Refuse collection dates
Green bin etc.  Mon. 4 Oct.
Grey bin  Mon. 11 Oct.
Green bin etc. Mon. 18 Oct.
Grey bin Mon. 25 Oct.
Green bin etc.  Mon. 1 Nov.
The last green bin collection for the 
year will be on 15th November.

WhatsApp
The telephone can give instant 
access to one person, but how can 
you send information instantly to a 
group? The answer is WhatsApp, a 
free app available to smart phone 
users. This could be a useful 
resource for spreading important 
news to the village. Lynda Denny 
has agreed to host a local group, so 
if you have a smart phone, contact 
her for details (07939 003 824 
lyndadenny@me.com).

Mission Room
Please join us at Evensong on 24th 
October, 6.00 p.m. If local Covid 
rates are high, wear a face mask. 
There will be no service in 
November. The Carol Service will 
be on December 19th at 3.00 p.m.
  Lynda Denny
  07939 003 824
   lyndadenny@me.com

Please send news, comments etc. for the next Bulletin: Colin Day tel. 663034, email acolinday@acolinday.plus.com


